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Two brothers recently 
returned from a 
national billiards 
expo where they 
mingled among some 
of the highest billiard 
champions in the 
world.

Johnny and Dylan 
Hammontree set 
out for a 10-day trip 
to Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania, in April 
for the 2025 Super 
Billiards Expo and 
brought home not 
only great memories, 
but Dylan was asked 
to join the Longoni 
Cues of Italy Next 
Gen team, a feat 
Johnny has previously 
accomplished.

Johnny is the first 
American to become 
a pro youth pool 
player for Longoni 
Cues of Italy, which 
spearheaded the Next 
Gen Longoni Project. 
The project is aimed 
at supporting youth 
players. In addition, 
Johnny, who just 
celebrated his 14th 
birthday earlier this 
month, holds 2nd 
place in the states 
of Kentucky and 
Pennsylvania, and this 
merely scratches the 
surface of his talent.

Johnny started playing 
pool around the age 
of 9, but things took 
a more serious turn 
when he was invited to 
compete in a national 
tournament in Las 
Vegas, Nevada, two 
years after he took an 
interest in the sport. 
He would go on to land 
his first sponsor, Allen 
24 Masonic Lodge. 
He attributes some of 
his success to those 
in the Lodge for not 
only believing in him, 
but also helping him 
to grow and believe in 
himself, too.

The youth pro pool 
player is also known 
as Johnny Nine-Main, 
a nickname he earned 
when his father first 
took him bear hunting 
in Harlan County, 
Kentucky, and he has 
continued making 
his name known. He 
shares many enjoyable 
and memorable 
moments, including 
an invite by PGM 
Christopher Stout of 
Barren County to give a 
speech in front of 600 
Masons at Kentucky 
Grand Lodge.

“My most enjoyable 
moment was when 
we went to the Super 
Billiards Expo in 
Philadelphia last 
spring,” Johnny 
recalls. This was the 
trip where Pierluigi 
Longoni invited 
Johnny to join the 
international Next 
Gen youth pro 
team. Johnny, in 
his excitement, said 
he is the “very first 
American player, ever, 
in the history of their 
company, which has 
been in business for 80 
years!”

Johnny’s list of 
achievements 
continues to expand. 
Earlier this year, he 
played on pay-per-view 
television, which was 
unexpected, Johnny 
said.

“In January of this 
year, I played in the 
Mini Derb bank pool 
event at the Railyard 
in Louisville, and 
originally I wasn’t in 

the televised X Pool 
pay-per-view bank 
pool division (due 
to it being invitation 
only), but at the last 
minute, the currently-
ranked #1 player 
in the world, Fedor 
Gorst, had something 
come up and he had 
to drop out, so he gave 
me his spot,” Johnny 
explained.

He was able to watch 
himself on the live 
TV screen, which 
was being broadcast 
worldwide, at the same 
time he played. Johnny 
said that experience 
gave him “a strong 
sense of pride and 
courage.” Now, he has 
the opportunity to 
play in every X Pool 
pay-per-view event 
after joining another 
pro player team with 
Railyard Billiards in 
Louisville.

Johnny said he and 
Dylan are looking to be 
their best in the game. 
“We both have the 
burning desire to both 
be the best versions of 
ourselves we can be, 
and we will never, ever 
give up,” Johnny said.

When Dylan’s recent 
invitation to join the 
Next Gen youth pro 
team surfaced, Johnny 
said he had never seen 
his brother so happy or 
proud.

Dylan, or “The Bull”, 
is now age 15, but he 
began playing pool 
at age 11. He became 
more serious about 
the game in 2024. 
He often shares his 
adventures on social 
media. On February 
25, Dylan wrote 
“Dedication. Ambition. 
Goals.” alongside some 
related photos.

“It’s always a challenge 
and no two games 
are alike,” Dylan said 
when asked about his 
dedication to billiards. 
“I was born with severe 
asthma, so playing 
pool is a sport that is 
easier on my lungs, 
because it’s not as 
physically demanding 
as many other sports.”

Dylan said he hopes 
to keep improving his 
game and scoring wins, 
while his more long-
term goals include 
getting picked up by 
more major sponsors 
and winning a major 
tournament.

The Bull was inspired 
to start playing pool 
with a goal of doing so 
at the youth pro level, 
because he wanted to 
improve his game and 
attend tournaments 
all across the nation. 
“Watching how good a 
lot of the other youth 
players were also made 
me want to be as good 

or better than them–I 
want to be the best,” 
Dylan said.

Just as in any sport, 
there are exciting 
journeys and a love 
for the game, but 
challenges are always 
readily available, and 
having the wisdom to 
use them for good is 
something Dylan has 
already grasped. 

Dylan said his biggest 
challenge right now, as 
he attempts to improve 
his game, is position 
play and cue ball 
control.

“That’s where you plan 
ahead several shots 
and try to get the cue 
ball to line up for the 
best shot every time,” 
Dylan explained.

The dynamic duo, 
Dylan says, will be 
“unstoppable” in 2025.

“We’ll be unstoppable 
because you can’t 
defeat someone who 
never gives up, and we 
never give up,” Dylan 
said.

Joining the Longoni 
Next Gen youth pro 
team is one of Dylan’s 
proudest moments in 
his life.

“This is a really proud 
and incredible moment 
in my life, and it’s an 
honor to be part of the 
Longoni family now,” 
Dylan said, adding his 
sincere appreciation 
for his family, his 
fans, followers, and 
sponsors. Currently, 
Dylan is looking to add 
to his supportive list of 
sponsors. Right now, 
aside from Longoni 
Cues of Italy and Allen 
24 Masonic Lodge of 
Glasgow, he is also 
sponsored by A&W of 
Cave City and Level Up 
Junior Billiards.

As for Johnny 
Nine-Main, one of 
his biggest future 
endeavors is just on 
the horizon after an 
invitation to compete 
in the Prostar Cup, 
a major European 
tournament, in 
September.

“We will be traveling 
to Verona, Italy, where 
I’ll have the chance to 
compete against the 
adult European and 
world champions,” 
Johnny said. This 
is just another step 
towards his future 
goal of becoming the 
youngest player to ever 
be picked on Team 
USA in the Mosconi 

Cup. He also plans to 
pursue an engineering 
degree alongside his 
path as a professional 
pool player.

Johnny is always 
looking for new 
sponsors as well. His 
current ones include: 
Longoni Cues of Italy, 
Railyard Billiards 
(Louisville, Ky.), 
Onboard Sportswear 
(United Kingdom), 
Allen 24 Masonic 
Lodge (Glasgow, 
Ky.), Cumberland 413 
Masonic Lodge and 
Lakes Scottish Rite 
(both of Burkesville, 
Ky.), C.D. Ward 
Masonic Lodge (East 
Bernstadt, Ky.), A&W 
(Cave City, Ky.), Level 
Up Junior Billiards, 
and Harris Electrical 
(Glasgow, Ky.).

Dylan and Johnny are 
the sons of Rick and 
Missy Hammontree 
of Metcalfe County, 
Kentucky. The 
Hammontrees are 
no strangers to the 
billiards game. Rick 
learned to play at age 
19, and he ultimately 
met his wife through 
a game of pool. Both 
boys have learned how 
to play on the same 
table that Rick learned 
to play on all those 

years ago.

Rick said the brothers 
have built strong bonds 
through billiards.

“They are closer 
because of pool, but 
they are still brothers,” 
Rick said. “So, they 
have their rivalries, 
especially on the pool 
table.” 

Johnny agrees 
that their travels 
and competitive 
experiences help build 
a closer bond for the 
brothers; however, he 
is not too shy when it 
comes to the 9-ball.

“He’s still my brother, 
and I will always play 
my best against him 
every time we play,” 
Johnny said.

Overall, the 
Hammontrees are 
extremely proud of 
their two sons as they 
watch their talents 
unfold and improve.

“It’s an incredible 
thing to watch both 
your sons follow in and 
then far exceed your 
footsteps,” Rick said. 
“With the amazing 
opportunities and new 
adventures, the boys 
are being presented 
with on a regular 
basis, it’s almost like 
watching a movie 
about pool, but yet it’s 
actually unfolding right 
before our eyes with 
our own boys. Missy 
and I are incredibly 
proud of them!”

Rick says that their 
pride goes beyond just 
watching them play the 
game.

“Our absolute most 
proudest moments 
are when we happen 
to see them helping 
players younger than 
themselves with the 
game,” Rick said, 
adding that the best 
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Dylan Hammontree, also known as The Bull is not only focusing on a table shot, but also on his future goals as 
a pro youth billiards player.

ORDINANCE 06-2025
FY26 ANNUAL BUDGET

CITY OF MUNFORDVILLE

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF MUNFORDVILLE, KENTUCKY ADOPTING THE ANNUAL BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINING 
JULY 1, 2025, AND ENDING JUNE 30, 2026, BY ESTIMATING REVENUES AND APPROPRIATIONS.

WHEREAS, an annual budget proposal and message have been prepared and delivered to the legislative body for review and modification.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY OF  MUNFORDVILLE\

Section 1: That the annual budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2025, and ending June 30, 2026, is hereby adopted as shown in Exhib-
it A, Attached.

Section 2:  That this Ordinance shall be in effect upon passage and publication.

First Reading: May 12, 2025

Second Reading: June 9, 2025

/s/ Ricky D. Line, Mayor                                              /s/ Neva F. Brent, City Clerk
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